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First Nations walk out on development pact
Lake Winnipeg's east side targeted 

By Leah Janzen
	

	


HALF of the 16 aboriginal groups located along the east side of Lake Winnipeg refused at the last minute yesterday to sign an agreement with the province on development opportunities in the area. 
The province planned a formal ceremony yesterday morning to mark the signing of a memorandum of understanding (MOU) between the government and the 16 affected bands. 
The MOU sets out an agreement between the First Nations and the province to work together on sustainable land use projects for the vast boreal forest running along the east side of the lake. 

But the ceremony was delayed more than an hour while leaders from the First Nations communities met with government officials about whether they would sign the agreement. 

In the end, just eight of the 16 bands agreed to sign the MOU. The rest walked away from the meeting, seeking more time to review the agreement. 

"We haven't had enough time to review the documents with our community members," said Wasagamack First Nation Chief Cornelius Wood, leaving before the signing ceremony began. Berens River Chief Alfred Everett said the province launched the East Side Lake Winnipeg Planning Initiative more than two years ago. Unlike Wood, he said the process is fundamentally flawed and time won't bring all the aboriginal bands on board. 
Everett said he opposes the process because his community has not been given the resources to conduct its own studies about how development will affect its people and land. 
The East Side Lake Winnipeg Planning Initiative was struck in 2000 to look at how the area along the east side of the lake should be developed while maintaining its environmental integrity. 

The Doer government is considering using the area for a new high-voltage hydro line. But environmentalists argue such a move would damage the habitat of the threatened woodland caribou that call the area home. 

Conservation Minister Stan Struthers said the refusal of eight First Nations to sign the MOU does not mean the consultation process has failed. 

We're going to proceed ahead with communities that are participating," he said. "We're still open and welcome to other communities as their comfort level increases." But Tory critic Gerald Hawranik said the province clearly didn't do its homework before planning the signing ceremony. He said the province should have known some of the First Nations had concerns and weren't ready to sign. 
"Instead of a steady, sure-footed approach, the government is rushing to have the aboriginal people sign on,'' he said. "The aboriginal groups need to be fully invested. We're headed for nothing but conflict otherwise." 
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